Republic of the Philippines
77 DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE
Office of the Secretary

Elliptical Road, Diliman, Quezon City 1100
Philippines

MEMORANDUM

TO : DR. DAVINIO P. CATBAGAN
Officer-In-Charge
Bureau of Animal Industry

FROM : USEC. SEGF @% g SERRANO

Officer-In-Charge
DATE : 10 October 2006

SUBJECT : Importation of Poultry Meat (whole chicken and/or chicken leg
quarters) by PABI and UBRA

To prevent the possible shortage of poultry meat this coming holiday seasons caused by the
recent typhoon and as agreed upon with the poultry stakeholders, the BAI is directed to issue
Veterinary Quarantine Clearance to Import (VQC) Three (3) Million kilos of poultry meat
(whole chicken and/or chicken leg quarters). This importation must be done by members of
Philippine Association of Poultry Integrators (PABI) and United Broiler Raisers Association
(UBRA). PABI and UBRA should certify as to the legitimacy of their member to qualify as
an importer of the above-mentioned poultry meat. They shall be exempted from provisions of
DA AQ 26 Series of 2005 particularly in the process of accreditation, among others.

PABI and UBRA must assure the DA that shipment must arrive between November 15 to
December 31, 2006,

For your compliance.




